
 
November 18, 2022: Digest of proceedings from the Office of the Superintendent.  
 
 
The Board approved:  

The work session & regular meeting minutes from 
the October, 2022 Board of Education.  

Preliminary Monthly Budget Summary Report for the 
2022-2023 school year through September, 2022, 
pending audit.  

The Board Secretary Report for September 2022, 
pending audit.   

The September, 2022 Bank Reconciliation Report, 
pending audit. 

The transfers made by the Superintendent pursuant 
to Title 18A:22-8.1. 

The payment of bills. 

The list of out of district staff development 
workshops and professional development activities. 

The list of field trips. 

The list of fundraising activities. 

The award of the bid for the Lower Cape May 
Regional High School and Richard M. Teitelman 
Middle School’s 2023 Roof Replacement and 
Renovations to Patriot Roofing, Inc. as the lowest 
qualified bidder at the cost of $3,370,800. 

 

The ESEA Consolidated Title I-A carryover funds in 
the amount of $18,011. 
 
The unofficial election results from the County Board 
of Elections for the November 8, 2022 General 
Election.  

Sturdy Savings Bank as the depository for the funds 
of the Lower Cape May Regional School District. 
 
The Second Reading and Adoption of revised Policy 
5512 on Harassment, Intimidation and Bullying. 
 
The First Reading of the Revised Policy 0155 to add a 
Safety & Security Committee and have Special 
Projects as an ad hoc committee. 

The reimbursement to Alice Barnes-Vasser for 3 
credits at Stockton University in the amount of 
$2,811 as per contract. 

The job description for a Certified Clinical Medical 
Assistant. 
 
Evan Rundgren, Teacher of Science at the High 
School, to move from BA, Step 8 with benefits to 
BA+15, Step 8 with benefits on the Salary Guide, 
effective December 1, 2022.   
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Hector Acevedo and David Ripley as Substitute Bus 
Aides for the 2022-2023 school year, pending 
paperwork. 
 
John Paul Pasternak Jr. as a Substitute Bus Driver for 
the 2022-2023 school year, pending paperwork.  

 
Alyssa Lopez as the Certified Clinical Medical 
Assistant at a stipend of $3,000.  

 
The placement request of Gionna Botto-Malecki 
from Rowan University, for fieldwork under Joell 
Worster from November 1 – December 23, 2022.  

 
Katharine Beane-Fox as a Substitute Teacher for the 
2022-2023 school year. 

 
Julie Heck as accompanist for the 2022 Winter 
Concert for $300. 

The Lower Township Elementary School, Sandman 
Consolidated to use the Paul W. Schmidtchen 
Theatre for their 6th Grade Closing Exercises on June 
13, 2023 from 5pm – 7:30pm and a rehearsal from 
9:45am-12pm.  

The Cape May Dance Company to use the Paul W. 
Schmidtchen Theatre for a dance recital on 
December 18, 2022 from 10am – 5pm. 

The Cape Express Soccer Club to use both RMT Gyms 
on Sundays starting January 8th – February 26, 2023.   

Lower Cape May Little League to use the Field House 
and baseball fields, dates & times to be determined 
based on availability, to hold baseball practices & 
games.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Board accepted: 
 
Myra Belasco’s letter of retirement as a Case 
Manager in the Child Study Team, effective June 30, 
2023. 
 
Thomas Belasco’s letter of retirement as Teacher of 
English at the High School, effective June 30, 2023.  

 
David Eakin’s letter of retirement as Bus Mechanic in 
Transportation, effective June 30, 2023. 
 
The resignation of Julie Heck as accompanist for 
2023 Spring High School Musical. 
 
Next Board Meeting: 
 
December 15, 2022 
 
The Board meeting will follow directly after the 
Work Session; no earlier than 5:30pm and no later 
than 6pm. 
 

 
 
 
 
 


